
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Newsletter #14   24 September 2020  

FROM THE PRINCIPALS 
Happy holidays everyone. As we move into the Noongar 
season of Kambarang, we are seeing more dry, sunny days 
and so much of our native flora is bursting into colour. It’s 
certainly a lovely time of year to take a break and 
reenergise.  
The construction crew working on the new admin build will 
be doing the opposite however. They will be working hard 
with the intention of having the development mostly 
completed by the start of term four.  We are certainly 
looking forward to moving into the new space.  
I would like to thank the staff of the Deaf school for another 
fantastic term for our students. Every day you work to 
provide the absolute best learning environment for our 
students and I am so proud to see they are all making 
individual progress. This was incredibly evident at our recent 
excursions to Landsdale Farm and the Auslan Celebration at 
North Metro TAFE.  Staff did all the necessary preparation 
and adjustments to make these trips fantastic successes and 
our students were excellent ambassadors of our school.  
Have a great holiday- you all deserve it!  
Monique Smith and Alison Robb  
PRINCIPALS 

 
MOSMAN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
SCHOOL WEBSITE – QR CODE 

By hovering over this code with your device, 
you will be directed to the school website. New 
information is added to the website weekly. 

MERIT CERTIFICATES 

Congratulations to each of our students who were awarded 
certificates at our last assembly. 

Pre Primary Max Mcinnes 
Lilly Wendt 
Arnav Chaudary 

Amaiah Delahunty 
Madison Barbagallo 
Neve Selman 

PP/Year 1 Layla Stevens 
Darcy Franc 

Caitlin Thomson 

Year 1 Will Worthington 
Will Johnston 
Luna Hay-Hendry 

Florence Brooks 
Vance Heller 
Johnnie Hawksworth 

Year 2 Elaine Gunawan 
Angus MacKinnon 
Nova Grant 
Yangchen Lhamo 

Nick Stamatopoulos 
Meg Rushby 
Bonnie Davidson 
Phoebe Wall 

Year 2/3 Sage Roohi 
Elin Lowe 

Nicholas Endersby 

Year 3 Alex Gilling 
Jimmy Macnamara 
Lallie Gamble 

Nicholas Davis 
Ryder Vanson 

Year 4 Ben Measey 
Philana Kang 
Nevaeh Drage 
Xavier Valentine 

Tristan Dienhoff 
Jordan Crews 
Tilly Lidbury 
Rasmus Darwin 

Year 5/6 Jude Braddy 
Angus Crawford 
Alex Riley 
Luca Romero 

Maeve Livesey 
Ben Cockle 
Cynthia 
ColemanDavid Vokes 

 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
The House swimming carnival has been 
rescheduled to Monday 19th October.  It 
will take place in the morning at Claremont 
Pool. 
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JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 

 
Well done to everyone that has been fundraising, our school 
has raised over $3,600 that will go directly towards research 
into the cause, diagnosis, treatment and prevention of heart 
disease!  Fundraising will close on the last day of Term 3 and 
fundraising prizes will arrive at the start of Term 4.  Worried 
that you'll have to wait another year for Jump Rope?  We'll 
still be skipping every Wednesday and Thursday at lunch 
time. Do you think you can keep a secret?  Mr Ong is 
organising a super-secret skipping performance for the end 
of Term 4.  There will be trials in Week 1 to select 
performers. Those selected will be required to attend one 
before school practise and one lunchtime practise in the lead 
up to the performance.  Time to brush up on your skipping 
skills! 
 

INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
On Wednesday 16 September Mosman Park hosted the 
Interschool Athletics Carnival (B Division Shield) on Mann 
Oval. The conditions on the day were superb and the 
children competed superbly.  Our Mosman Park Students 
were victorious on the day and won the Interschool Athletics 
Carnival.  Jolimont was a close second and Dalkeith finished 
third.    
Jolimont finished first with Cottesloe and Mt Claremont 
schools tied for second place in the Meritorious Shield. 

 
 

PROTECTIVE BEHAVIOURS 
Our school is focusing on teaching children about protective 
behaviours.  This is an important aspect of the curriculum 
and an important set of life skills.  We would like to work in 
partnership with our families on this and so we are sending 
a Parent Handbook on this topic with this newsletter.  We 
hope you find it helpful in talking to your child about these 
behaviours. 
 

TERM 4 
Students resume on 
Tuesday 13 October. 
 
 

FROM THE CLASSROOMS 
The year 5 students from T10 and T11 finished off their 
Chemical science unit in style making some gas powered 
boats.  Using only small water bottles and straws, the 
students had to design a boat that would be powered with 
bicarb soda and vinegar.  The children then had to test their 
boats to see if they could travel 50cm. So much fun was had 
and some brilliant boats were made!! Well done everyone. 

 
 
AND THE WINNERS ARE...! 
In the last newsletter there were photos of the Calligraphy 
lessons which were held as part of the Japanese program 
earlier this term. In this newsletter, I have the pleasure of 
announcing the runners-up and winners for each group. 
Omedetou (congratulations) to: 

Year 4 Room 6 Runner Up: Luke ルーク Gourlay 

Year 4 Room 6 Winner: Michelle ミシェル Pang 

Year 4 T12 Runner Up: Patrick パトリク Middenway 

Year 4 T12 Winner & Overall Year 4 Winner:  

 Tilda チリ Lidbury 

Year 5/6 T10 Runner Up: Coco ココ Bennett 

Year 5/6 T10 Winner: Leah リア Roohi 

Year 5/6 T13 Runner Up: Max マクス  Bailey 

Year 5/6 T13 Winner & Overall Year 5 Winner: 

  Elizabeth リビー Williams 

Year 5/6 T11 Runner Up: Rowan ロアン Winnall 

Year 5/6 T11 Winner & Overall Year 6 Winner:  

 Cynthia シンシア Coleman 

Each of the above students received their certificates at the 
recent assembly and their calligraphy is now on display in 
the library. Please pop in and have a look when you get a 
chance. The calligraphy of the overall winners in each year 
group (Tilda, Elizabeth and Cynthia) has now been 
submitted to the Japanese Teachers' Association Judging 
Panel. I will hopefully know the results in the next few 
weeks. 
Ganbatte (good luck) to these three students! 
Blair Sensei  

ブレアー・フィオナ 

 
 



 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
We are glad to inform you that we will be supporting 
Samaritan’s Purse ‘Operation Christmas Child Shoebox 
Appeal’ again this year. This is a great school holiday activity. 
Kids can get together with some friends and each person 
buys a bulk pack or two of identified items, they get together 
with their friends and they share the items with each other 
making up several boxes. PLEASE remember … Each box 
costs $10 to post to a 3rd world country, this will cover 
container fees, voyage fees and customs on arrival. Please 
put $10 in an envelope or complete the credit card details 
on the form. If you require a box, please see me in the 
Multipurpose room with double blue doors. We will be 
collecting filled boxes up until the end of October. 

 
Chess Club … Is held in Room 8 on Wednesday mornings 
from 7.30am until 8.30am. This club caters for students at all 
learning levels and this is an amazing game which teaches 
Thinking and planning skills, strategies, patience, 
confidence, tolerance, resilience and good sportsmanship. 
Register your child/ren for next term which starts in week 1 
and is $100 for the whole term including finals held at the 

end of each term.  
If your child requires support or you have a need please 
contact me via school number or email. 
Blessings, Rhonda Miller, YouthCARE School Chaplain 
M: 0403523066  E: rhondam@youthcare.org.au  

 

DEAF SCHOOL VISIT LANDSDALE FARM  

  

  
 

  
 
VAC SWIM ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN 
Fun swimming lessons for children aged five to 17 years of 

age in both the October and January school holidays. 

Enrolments for VacSwim in January are now open! 
Take the plunge! Visit education.wa.edu.au/vacswim to 
find a program near you and enrol. 
VacSwim has helped children across Western Australia to 
stay safe and confident in the water for over 100 years. We 
offer: 

 vital swimming and water safety skills 

 lessons for beginner, intermediate and advanced swimmers 

 a variety of programs ranging from five to ten days 

 opportunities to progress through stages 1-16 and obtain 
Bronze Medallion 

 lessons at over 180 pool and beach locations throughout 
Western Australia 

 friendly, qualified swimming staff. 
Programs will operate in line with current health advice. 
Physical distancing and good hygiene practices will be in 
place. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS (continued) 

 
 

 
MORE FROM THE FARM 

 


